Parkwood Estates Association Board Meeting Minutes May 15th, 2012 APPROVED

Members present: Dee Bowden, Tom Bowden, John Mitchell, Jerry Samuelian, Judy Schantz and Roxanne Henke

Members absent: Mike Cappuccitti and Rick Pidsosny

Meeting called to order at 7:04 PM.

April Minutes were read and approved with corrections.

Treasurer's Report was passed out.

OLD BUSINESS:

DAMAGED ENTRANCE SIGNS: still in process of getting done. The sign company will make 10 signs "No Motor Vehicles" and "Play at Your Own Risk". John will see how we might be able to install them when we get them.

ROUGE RIVER CLEAN UP: Jerry finally got a call from Cindy Ross, who is overseeing this project. Friends of Rouge is located in Dearborn. Jerry will meet with Canton officials on the Rouge River clean up day (June 2nd) to see if there is any interest to walk the river from Floddin Park to Lilley Road to determine if any problems exist.

FADED PARKING SIGNS: Township was called and said that we needed to call Wayne County. Wayne County said they would come out within a week and look at signs. This did not happen. Wayne County was called again today and was told that the Wayne County contact person had surgery and they will get back with him.

NEW BUSINESS:

NEWSLETTER: Picnic advertisement will be 1 page and there will be mention of the Annual Meeting. John said he would like to write an article on Medication Errors. The Summer Edition will be out by next month.

ANNUAL MEETING: John will be our guest speaker concerning medication errors at meeting.

HORSE SHOES IN WINTER PARK: Residents have requested that the horse shoe pits be removed. Board approved to have them removed.

PARKS: Edging in Winter Park 's play area desperately needs replacing and drain connection still needs to be made in Blue Mountain Park. Board approved putting gravel down near drain in Blue Mountain Park to make it safe for children.

COST OF ADS FOR WEBSITE: discussion concerning what to charge for ads on our subdivision website. Board approved that 1/8 (business card) would be \$35 per year, ½ page would be \$105 per year and a full page would be \$140 per year. It was discussed how to get rid of an ad when time period has lapsed. Board also discussed inserting a disclaimer that the subdivision is NOT responsible for contents of ad.

Roxanne asked that the minutes could be sent out in draft form in an email for the board members to look at and send corrections back, then the final copy would be sent out for approval over email. Board approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25PM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, September 18th at 7:00PM at the Township Hall.

Respectfully submitted, Roxanne Henke